
I-337-001

The EIS analyses environmental effects from the project alternatives and

options, including effects on noise, air quality, water quality, etc.

Increased demand for travel across Lake Washington is a result of

population and employment growth, and would occur with or without the

project. Section 5.9 of the Final contains a discussion of how the project

relates to regional goals to reduce greenhouse gas emissions.

Chapter 2 of the Final EIS also provides further discussion of project

alternatives, including why a transit optimized 4-Lane Alternative is a

reasonable alternative, and why initial implementation of light rail transit

on SR 520 is not a reasonable alternative for the project.
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The NEPA documents for the SR 520 I-5 to Medina project adequately

address the project's potential environmental effects.

Since the SDEIS was published, WDSOT has identified a Preferred

Alternative that is similar to Option A, but with a number of design

refinements. The Preferred Alternative reduces the land acquisition in

the Arboretum from all options evaluated in the SDEIS. The Preferred

Alternative includes a narrow footprint across Foster Island, with reduced

right-of-way acquisition in the Arboretum compared to the SDEIS

options.

While this project would affect ecosystems in several ways, some of the

effects would be beneficial, such as the removing the R.H. Thomson

Expressway ramps, providing stormwater treatment facilities where none

currently exist, and raising the height of overwater structures. Negative

effects would include filling and shading of wetlands and aquatic

habitats. To reduce these effects to wetlands and aquatic habitats,

WSDOT has developed a Preferred Alternative with a number of design

refinements. Additionally, WSDOT will provide compensatory mitigation
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for all project effects, which is intended to fully mitigate for project effects

on wetlands and aquatic resources. For more information on proposed

mitigation, please see the Conceptual Wetlands and Aquatic Resources

mitigation plans in Attachment 9 of the Final EIS.

In early 2010, the Washington State Legislature passed and Governor

Gregoire signed Engrossed Substitute Senate Bill (ESSB) 6392, which

directed WSDOT to develop a mitigation plan for the Washington Park

Arboretum. To develop that plan, WSDOT worked collaboratively over an

eight-month period with the Arboretum and Botanical Gardens

Committee to develop mitigation for the Preferred Alternative and

identified a number of potential mitigation projects for the Arboretum.

See Attachment 9 of the Final EIS for a copy of the Arboretum Mitigation

Plan.

WSDOT has also worked with the City of Seattle in refining the design of

the Preferred Alternative to avoid effects to recreational resources where

possible. The footprint of the Preferred Alternative minimizes park

impacts, compared to all options presented in the SDIES. The Preferred

Alternative also maintains the connectivity of area parks. The final design

of the Montlake lid would also be designed to include open space and

enhanced pedestrian and bicycle connectivity features, recommended by

the ESSB 6392 workgroup. Please see the ESSB 6392: Design

Refinements and Transit Connections Workgroup Recommendations

Report (Attachment 16 of the Final EIS) for more information.
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